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The CENCOM Executive Committee met in the CENCOM Classroom located at the 911 Carver Street Bremerton. Present were: Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley (Chair), Fire Commissioner David Ellingson, Port Orchard Mayor Tim Matthes, Sheriff Gary Simpson. Poulsbo Fire Chief Jeff Griffin, Bremerton Mayor Patty Lent, Poulsbo Police Chief Al Townsend, Director Richard Kirton, Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens, Financial Analyst Robin King and Office Supervisor Stephanie Browning. Guest: Prosecuting Attorney Jacquelyn Aufderheide.
Call to Order.  Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley called the meeting to order at 13:35
Public Comment: None
Additions: None
Agenda:
5. Governance
Prosecuting Attorney Jacquelyn Aufderheide who represents CENCOM disbursed a draft memo that she would like circulated to the user agencies. She has sent a Common Interest Agreement to all the attorneys representing the jurisdictions to have them sign. The Common Interest Agreement is an agreement jurisdictions sign that allows attorney’s communications to remain privileged and attorney client privilege is preserved. She will communicate with everyone that signed this agreement. She would like to have a meeting with all the other attorneys to discuss detail of CENCOM separating from the County as a department and becoming its own separate legal entity.
The Executive Committee discussed the different options of how a separate agency can look under RCW 35.21.730 and RCW 39.34. They also discussed the current Interlocal agreement termination clause.
CENCOM EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE WENT INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION FOR 13 MINUTES
Start 1:47

Extended 9 more minutes

End 2:10

A motion was made by Mayor Lent to recommend that all of the jurisdictions enter into a Common Interest Agreement by Friday August 21st. Motion was seconded by Fire Commissioner Ellingson. Motion Passed
Director Kirton has been exploring Risk Insurance and there are three primary providers they are, Washington Cities Insurance Authority (WCIA), Washington County’s Risk Fund (WCRF) and private entity called Enduris. He has surveyed the 911 centers and most 911 centers use WCIA. To become a partner in WCIA you need to be sponsored. Two of CENCOM members are a part of WACI they are Poulsbo and Bainbridge Island. He will be getting bids from all three of the insurance providers.
6. Reorg.
Director Kirton reported Technical System Supervisor Dean Heistand has given his notice of intent to retire. CENCOM had intended when he retired to use this as an opportunity to reorganize the division and reclassify the position being that it’s easier to complete when a position is vacant.  However, CENCOM cannot wait for a comp study to be completed before they hire for the position as there are so many projects scheduled to be completed. Mr. Kirton will be pushing for a fast reorg time frame and will be working with Personnel Department in getting this completed
Good of the Order- None
Adjournment 14:29
The next CPB Work Study will take place at CENCOM on September 4, 2015 from 0900-1400. 

The next regular meeting of the CEC is scheduled on September 23, 2015 from 13:30-15:30.
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